Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
1. The number of occasions in which your local youth offending team (YOT) has provided its views as to whether an individual under the age of 18 should be issued with a CBO since the introduction of CBOs on 20th October 2014.

2. The number of occasions in which your local youth offending team has raised an objection to the issuing of a CBO to an individual under the age of 18 since the introduction of CBOs on 20th October 2014. 

YOS do not hold this data and are not expected to. A member of staff from the anti-social behaviour unit will contact YOS to query whether the young person is open to the YOS and if so seek YOS’s views on suitability of a CBO

Please provide the figures broken down by:

 

a)      Calendar month

b)      Calendar year

 

Additionally, I seek the following information.  If it is impossible to deal with question 3 below within the statutory limit on staff hours which can be dedicated to the request, please discount it.

 

3. The number of individuals under the age of 18 living within local authority boundaries that have been issued with a CBO since the introduction of CBOs on 20th October 2014.

This is not information held by Leicester City Council, therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You will need to contact Leicestershire Police to obtain this information. Their contact details can be found on the below link:
https://leics.police.uk/freedom 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall, 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

